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Foodshare 

This week Year Eight students have had the opportunity to work with Bendigo 

Foodshare on a community program ‘Cooking for Change’.   

Students worked with Chef Caroline to make 70 Chilli Con Carne meals which have 

been distributed throughout the community. 

Students learnt about community kitchens and the need to feed people on a large 

scale. From all reports the food was very well received. Thanks to Sam  
 

 

School Council Elections 

Nominations are now being called for the vacant positions on School Council. Please 

consider becoming involved in this vital aspect of the College governance. Your 

views and input would be greatly appreciated and are a critical aspect of the 

functioning of the College.  

Nominations are currently open and close on Wednesday 22nd March.  A ballot if 

needed will be held on Thursday 23rd March. Parent Representatives whose term has 

continued over page….  

Principal’s News 

Pyramid Hill College 

Values 
Respect:  

We are respectful of self, others and the 

environment. (we are thoughtful of our words 

and actions.) 

Learn:  

We are learners who strive for excellence. 

( We challenge ourselves to do our best.) 

Community:  

We are community minded and embrace 

diversity. (We foster a sense of community and 

belonging for all.) 

Pyramid Hill College is a Child Safe School 

Pyramid Hill College  

is a “Child Safe” School.  

We are committed to the     

safety, participation and        

empowerment of all children. 

Diary 2023 

March 

  7  Swimming Sports 

  9  NCD Triathlon 

10  Hockey Roadshow 

15-27 NAPLAN 

21 Immunisations Year 7 & 10 

24 School Assembly 1.45pm 

30 Tesep Rocks & Fossils Yr 9 

31 Hot Shots Tennis Yr 456 
 

April 

  5  Fete 3-6pm 

  6  Last day of Term 1 

 

Hours of Attendance 

The school grounds are supervised by 

staff from the hours of 8:40am – 3:30pm. 

These are the only times that students 

should be on the school property unless 

there is a teacher supervised school 

event happening.  



Year 7-10  
Learning Neighbourhood 
 

  

 
 

Loddon Mallee Region (LMR) Swimming Carnival 

Congratulations to Cooper Gould, Laura Poole and Mia Farrar 

who have progressed through to the next division of 

swimming. Cooper made it through in the 13 boys breast-

stroke and butterfly, Laura in the 13 girls backstroke and 

freestyle and Mia in the 16 girls breaststroke. The LMR 

carnival will be in Swan Hill on Tuesday March 14th. 

Congratulations to Cooper, Laura and Mia, the College is 

extremely proud of you. 
 

Swimming Sports 

We are very excited for the College’s annual Swimming 

Carnival on Tuesday. It will be excellent to see a sea (or pool) 

of blue and yellow as Loddon and Terrick extend their 

“friendly” rivalry. Thank you to Mr McCann for his assistance 

in preparing the carnival. The SRC will be selling some food, 

thank you Mrs Cain and the SRC team for organising this. 

Thank you to Mrs Burke for organising the BBQ and primary 

swimming program. It would be great to see parents, families 

and significant others at the pool to support the students.  
 

NCD Triathlon (Thursday 9th March at Boort) 

Notes for the triathlon have been distributed, if students could 

please return them to Joy promptly.  If anyone has a road 

bicycle that we might be able to borrow, please contact Mr 

Roberts at the College. 
 

Junior Sports 

It has been excellent to see so many students from the 

College competing in summer sports and beginning winter 

sport training. Good luck to students who are playing in finals 

over the coming weeks. Well done to Mr Morison for his 

efforts in organising an U/18 football team, if any students are 

interested in playing or just training please see Mr Morison at 

school. 
 

Bicycle Education 

Students in year 7-10 will commence Bicycle Education within 

their PE sessions in the coming weeks. Could students and 

parents start to complete some maintenance on their bikes 

please (if they have one). The school has a limited supply of 

bikes and helmets for students wishing to borrow them. 

 

 

 

finished are Alison Farrar, Lacey Quinn, Brendan Pickles & 

Adam Caspani. There are four vacancies on School Council – 

to make up the constituting order of eight parent members. 

Outgoing members, parents and staff are encouraged to 

stand for School Council, as a vibrant and active School 

Council is a key ingredient to the effective running of the 

College. Thank you to everyone on School Council and in 

particular to outgoing members for their support, efforts and 

contributions to the college. Nomination forms are available 

from the College. 
 

Swimming Sports 

The annual Pyramid Hill College and St Patrick's Primary 

School Swimming Sports will be held next Tuesday 7th 

March at the Pyramid Hill Swimming Pool. The day will cater 

for swimmers of all levels and will be a great day .  

INFORMATION 

Years 3-10 

Students are to assemble at the Pool 

Bus travelers in Years 3-10 will be dropped at the pool 

All students will be dismissed at 3.20pm from the Swimming 

Pool (Bus travelers collected also from the pool) 
 

Foundation-Year 2 

Students will start the day at Pyramid Hill College 

Foundation-Year 2 students will be transported to the pool 

by bus @ 1.00pm in time for a BBQ lunch 

Foundation-Year 2 students will be dismissed from the pool 

(bus travelers collected from the pool) 
 

Stranger Danger 

I wish to extend a request to all families in regards to having 

a discussion with your child/ren around stranger danger. 

Over the past couple of weeks East Loddon P-12 College and 

an Eaglehawk school have both had one of their students 

finding themselves in an uncomfortable position after being 

approached by a stranger whilst riding home from their bus-

stop. Although the students were shaken by this incident, 

they were mature enough to clearly articulate that they 

would not get into the stranger’s vehicle despite a number of 

requests. These matters were reported to police. 

Please have a discussion with your child/ren around stranger 

danger and discuss scenarios and/or ways in which to handle 

an unwanted approach. 

We sincerely hope that this won’t happen again and whilst 

we always hope that our child/ren are safe and well in small 

country areas, it does not hurt to remind families of the need 

to be cautious. 

Fiona Moon, 

Principal. 

School 

Fete 

Wednesday, 

April 5th 

3pm - 6pm 

Heaps of 

Stalls 



 

School Vision Statement 
 

The Pyramid Hill College community is committed to providing an inclusive, caring and rigorous learning environment that 

engages our students and challenges them to reach their full potential; academically, socially, emotionally, physically and 

creatively. 

Students are empowered to demonstrate and value knowledge and skills that will support them, as life-long learners, to 

participate in and contribute to a wider community.  

We promote a positive school culture that ensures staff, students and parents feel valued, have meaningful opportunities to 

contribute to the school and can effectively engage in the learning journey. 

Foundations 2023 

The Foundations students’ first full week of school is after the 

Labour Day Holiday on 13th March, so they will come to 

school on Wednesday15th March. 
 

Workers of the Week and Classroom Cup 

Workers of the Week and Classroom Cup have been held 

over until Monday. They will appear in next week’s 

newsletter. 

 

Sandhurst Division Swimming 

Well done to Elsie Poole who competed in the Sandhurst 

Division swimming on Wednesday. To compete at the event 

Elsie was required to swim under a qualifying time set by the 

Sandhurst Division Committee. Elsie competed extremely well 

in the Breaststroke and Backstroke events against the best 

swimmers from the Loddon and Bendigo regions. Great work 

Elsie! 

Year F-6 News      

 

Music Lessons 
 

Music lessons will be available again 
this year for guitar, keyboard           

and drums. 
Lessons will be $50 per term with 

limited places available. Students are not guaranteed 
a place until payment is received.  
Forms are available at the office 

Hookin2Hockey –                       
at Boort District School 

Hockey Victoria and North Central Hockey 
Association are visiting Boort District School and 
Pyramid College next Friday 10th March for Years 
F-6 to run their Hockey Roadshow.  Participants 
will be introduced to hockey through simple skills 
and drills and fun games.   

Boort Hockey Club will be starting their 
Hookin2Hockey (Minkey) program in the stadium 
from 3.45-4.30pm each Wednesday from March 
15th. Students from Foundation and up are 
welcome to join our free “Come and Try” session 
on Wednesday 15th March.  Registration costs will 
be $40 for players wishing to continue. https://
www.hockey.org.au/hookin2hockey/ Choose Boort 
as your program when registering your child.  

Sticks are available to borrow for the season with 
shin pads provided for new participants. All 
players must wear a mouthguard. Alternatively, a 
beginner’s pack which includes stick, shinpads 
and ball can be purchased for $40 through NCHA 
https://www.revolutionise.com.au/northcentralha/
shop/  

For further information, please contact Kelly 
Henderson 0427280583. 

https://www.hockey.org.au/hookin2hockey/
https://www.hockey.org.au/hookin2hockey/
https://www.revolutionise.com.au/northcentralha/shop/
https://www.revolutionise.com.au/northcentralha/shop/


Pyramid Hill College  

PHC Easter Fete 

Wednesday 5th April                 
3pm - 6pm 

We are excited to announce the PHC Easter Fete! A lot of planning 
is going on, to prepare for a fantastic event. Please pop this date in 

your diary and stay tuned for great things to come. 

An invitation is extended to the community to have a stall. Please 

contact the school office to confirm this. 

We are also have a Mega Basket Raffle and are asking fami-
lies for support in stocking our prize baskets please. Year 
level baskets are listed below.  If families can please donate 
an item or two to fill these to create great raffle prizes. 

Thank you.                           

Each family is also being sent home a raffle book with $20 
worth of tickets. Please have these returned by Monday 3rd 
April (if you are unable to sell these, please return the 

book). 

 

Year P/1  -  Basket 1—Easter Madness  

Suggested items: Easter Eggs, Easter nick nacks, chocolates of all 

sorts. 

Year 2/3  -  Basket 2—Road Trip 

Suggested items:  All the things to take on a road trip (great for 

holidays), small games, snacks,  maps, binoculars, card games etc. 

Year 4/5/6  -  Basket 3 Pantry Filler 

Suggested items:  Any item you might like to find in the pantry, 

sauce, tinned food, chips, biscuits, cereal etc. 

Year 7 and 8-  Basket 4  ‘T’ 

Suggested items:  All items that might begin with ‘T’. Tim tams, tic 

tocs, toilet paper, tennis balls, tie etc 

Year 9 and PHC Staff  Basket 5  -  Beach Bonanza 

Suggested items—all things beach, towel, sunscreen, hat, sunnies, etc 

Year 10  -  Basket 6  -  Mexican 

Suggested items:  All things Mexican, Taco sachet or box, tortillas, 

three bean mix, sombrero etc 

 

Swimming Sports Tuck Shop - SRC 



 

 

 

 

Hats are now compulsory for all students. 

Replacement hats are available                                          

at the office for $12 






